## Minutes Regular Meeting Board of Aldermen--Chapel Hill, N. C. April 12, 1954

The regular meeting of the Board of Aldermen was held in the Town Hall on April 12, 1954 at 7:30 o'clock p.m.

Present were Mayor Lanier, Aldermen Wager, Davis, Burch, Cornwell, and Robinson, Town Attorney LeGrand and Town Manager Rose.

The minutes for the regular meeting of March 24, 1954 were approved as read and amended.

The minutes for the special meeting of March 29, 1954 were approved as read.

Mr. Rose presented a petition from the residents of North Roberson Street for curb and gutter. 71% of the property owners signed the petition. Mr. Cornwell moved that curb and gutter be installed on North Roberson Street, and the work be included in the present contract the Town has with Michael and Embree. Mr. Davis seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously. Mr. Robinson moved that the Town sign a petition for curb and gutter on there parts of the property on North Roberson Street. Mr. Wager seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.

Mr. Rose read a letter of thanks from Mr. H. D. Meyer, for the Town's part in restoring his drive-way.

Mr. Goad and Mr. Franklin came before the Board requesting one hour parking in front of the Public Service Company and the Durham Laundry on West Franklin Street. Mr. Burch moved an ordinance be prepared for consideration at the next meeting to limit parking on the North side of West Franklin Street, from the corner of Columbia Street to Poe Motor Company to one hour parking. Mr. Davis seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.

Mr. Wager brought up the matter of one hour parking on the South side of West Franklin Street from Columbia Street to the Chapel Hill Schools. No action was taken.

Mr. Rose presented the Health Department report for March. The matter of having the area in back of Berman's store cleaned up was discussed, and no action was taken.

Mr. Rose presented the Clerk of Court and Police Department reports for March.

A petition from the residents of Valley Road requesting the name of the road be changed to Briarbridge Valley was presented. Mr. Burch moved the road running west from Briarbridge Lane, now named Valley Road be changed to Briarbridge Valley. Mr. Wager seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.

April 12, 1954 155 Page 133

The matter of grading Elizabeth Street and Holloway Street was discussed. No action was taken.

Mr. Rose reported that work has been started on the drainage in Westwood Drive. Mr. Burch moved the approval of the pipe installation in the Westwood Drive and Dogwood Drive sections. Mr. Cornwell seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.

Mr. Robinson reported that the Negro Community Center new entrance walk is nice and he brought up the matter of painting the inside of the building. No action was taken.

Mr. Wager brought up the matter of the Board discussing capital improvements sometime before preparing the budget.

Mr. Lanier stated that the preliminary map for the new cemetery is in Mr. Rose's office.

Upon motion by Alderman Burch, seconded by Alderman Davis and unanimous consent the meeting was adjourned at 8:50 o'clock p.m.

After hearing the minutes for the meeting of April 12, 1954, read on motion made by Alderman Lineau, seconded by Alderman Lineau, the minutes were approved by vote of the Board of Alderman, this the 26th day of April, 1954.

Munin

Solution James Mayor

Solution James Mayor

Solution James Mayor

Solution James Mayor

April 12, 1954

Page 134